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November 3, 2010
MEMORANDUM

To:

Board of County Commissioners

From: 

Benjamin H. Pingree, County Administrator


Subject:
 Workshop Memo on Advantages of Outsourcing Housing Programs
_________________________________________________________
The Housing Department oversees four programs.  Three of which are administered by the Florida Department of Community Affairs (DCA): State Housing Initiative Program (SHIP), Weatherization (WAP), and Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP).  The last program, the Housing Choice Voucher Program (Section 8), is administered directly by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).  
The Board is aware that over the last few months the Wakulla County Housing Department has experienced some challenges in meeting program guidelines and measures for all of their housing programs.   As a result, the County has received unfavorable performance assessments from the State and Federal agencies that support, monitor and provide oversight for these programs
 In response to these assessments the Board has requested this workshop to the discuss the option of outsourcing Wakulla County’s housing programs to a private vendor in order to improve efficiencies and performance to meet the guidelines and expectations of our grant agency partners. 
Outsourcing housing programs offers some advantages to the County in the areas of efficiency, customer service and flexibility in staffing. Below is a synopsis of a few benefits from such outsourcing of this division.
· Increase Program Efficiency and Accuracy
Another benefit of outsourcing is increased efficiency.  Having a contract with measurable objectives will enable the County to monitor success and/or failures in providing housing assistance.  If failures occur, adjustments can be quickly remedied through enforcement of monetary penalties included in the terms of contract for non-performance.  
· Improved Customer Service

Customer service is of paramount importance when you working with citizens and their housing needs.  All citizens should be treated with dignity and respect when requesting housing assistance as well as receive benefits in a timely manner.  Through an outside vendor, timelines can be laid out and enforced through the contract enforcement. 

· Flexibility in Staffing. 

Outsourcing allows firms to utilize their resources to meet the needs of the County.  Staffing can be organized around specific cycles when additional resources are required most to meet the needs of the community and lowered when workloads and/or funding are decreased.  
· Management Improvements
HUD Section 8 has been very vocal in the need to see improvements in the program or the County could potentially lose its funding to another agency.  HUD supports the idea of outsourcing this program.  Additionally, the County has already lost their American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) Weatherization Assistance Program (WAP) funding.  If management improvements are not made, the County could be faced with other programs losing funding. 

Staff Protection During Transition:
At the October 18, 2010 meeting, the Board gave direction for staff to draft a Request for Proposal (RFP) for the Outsourcing of all Housing Programs.  Included in the direction from the Board, was the requirement that all current housing staff be given an opportunity to compete for employment with the organization that would ultimately be providing housing services in Wakulla County.  The draft RFP includes language that calls for the winning bidder to evaluate current staff over a 30 day period to for possible employment.  The draft of the RFP including such language is attached for your review.  
The outsourcing of any program has both advantages and disadvantages.  However, in light of the recent need to make major improvements in the County’s housing programs expeditiously as possible in order to meet the program goals and expectations of our grant partners, the option to outsource all our housing programs appears to be most advantageous for Wakulla County at this time.  Whether this is a long term or short term solution will ultimately be up to the Board to decide.  However, it appears that based on the status of the programs as they currently stand, outsourcing is the only viable option for the Board to consider.   










